
 
 
 

 
 
 

Honor • Integrity • Service 

Kristina M. Kovarik 
Mayor 

100 North O’Plaine Road 
Gurnee, Illinois  60031-2630 
www.gurnee.il.us 

Brian M. Smith  
Chief of Police 

Administration                  847.599.7050 
Communications               847.599.7000 

MEDIA RELEASE 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     CONTACT:  Public Information Officer Shawn Gaylor 
DATE:  02/17/2020      E-MAIL:   sgaylor@police.gurnee.il.us 
RELEASE NUMBER: 2020-7     PHONE:   847.599.7124 
 
 

Car Collides with a Semi in Gurnee 
 
Gurnee – On February 16, 2020, at approximately 8:40 PM, Gurnee Police responded to the intersection 
of Route 41 and Route 21 for a traffic crash involving a semi-truck and a 2015 Buick sedan with extensive 
damage. 
 
The initial investigation shows the Buick, driven by a 26-year-old Evanston, Illinois man rear-ended the 
semi-truck as it approached the intersection of northbound Route 41 and Route 21.  The man was the only 
occupant in the Buick, and he sustained critical injuries during the crash.  The Gurnee Fire Department 
transported the man to a nearby hospital for medical treatment.  The driver of the semi-truck was uninjured 
during the collision.   
 
Investigators with the Major Crash Assistance Team (MCAT) responded to the scene and aided with the 
crash investigation.  This crash remains under investigation by Gurnee Police. 
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